
From: Ines Cappola   

Sent: Sunday, September 22, 2024 11:43 PM 

To: Agenda <agenda@caledon.ca> 

Subject: Public Comment on Agenda Item 15.2.2 - Illegal Trucking 

 

Dear Mayor and Members of Council, 

 

I am writing as a concerned resident of Caledon to express my strong opposition 

to the illegal trucking yards that have negatively impacted our community. I 

request that my comments be added to this week's agenda and circulated to 

Council regarding Agenda Item 15.2.2. 

 

The presence of these illegal truck yards has severely disrupted my way of life 

and the well-being of my family. We have experienced constant noise pollution, 

increased traffic, delays, and many safety concerns due to large trucks moving 

through our neighborhood. These activities have also contributed to 

environmental degradation, including air pollution and endless damage to local 

roads. 

 

Living in this community, I expect peace, safety, and a healthy environment, but 

the illegal operations of over 300+ trucking yards in Caledon alone (not 

mentioning our Vaughan neighbouring border) have compromised all of these. I 

urge the Mayor and Council to prioritize enforcing laws and regulations against 

these illegal activities and take decisive action to protect the well-being of 

residents. Let’s not delay this very serious issue that’s been ongoing with no 



resolution. Caledon citizens are frustrated and tired of our leaders taking 1 step 

forward and 5 back! The end result should not be another fatality! 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I hope that swift and concrete steps 

will be taken to address this issue. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ines Cappola 

 

Bolton, Ontario 

 

 
 




